
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO THE BOARD: 

 

SUBJECT: General Manager’s Report  

DATE: November 1, 2018  

FROM: John Winkler, General Manager 
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A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  

1. We welcomed back Kaylyn Kelley from maternity leave in October. She and Austen presented to 

more than 500 students at area schools and a variety of events such as Conservation Days, STEAM 

night, and “Monster Masquerade” at the Omaha Children's Museum.  

 

2. We will soon have a new Papio NRD branded educational video about dams – why we build them 

and why they are important. Stay tuned.  

 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 

1. Blueprint Nebraska: On May 11, leaders in Nebraska business, agriculture, government and higher 

education launched “Blueprint Nebraska,” a citizen-led, statewide economic development 

initiative.  The effort seeks to establish a comprehensive and pro-active plan to stimulate the state’s 

economic growth, competitiveness, and prosperity while building on its many strengths.  I have been 

appointed to the Energy and Natural Resources Industry Committee for Blueprint Nebraska.  It is a 

committee that will try to capture energy and natural resources issues for the Blueprint Nebraska 

effort.   

 

2. Nebraska Preparedness Partnership: In addition, I have been appointed to the Nebraska Preparedness 

Partnership (NPP) steering committee. NPP is a coalition of the state’s business and government 

leaders who share a commitment to strengthen the capacity of the state to prepare for, respond to, and 

recover from disasters through public-private collaboration. Created in 2014 by Nebraska businesses 

and representatives from key state agencies, the Partnership empowers businesses to integrate 

business resources, expertise, and plans with those of government during all stages of disaster 

management. 

 

 

3. APWA Awards: Congratulations to Zach Nelson and the Papio NRD for being selected as award 

recipients by the American Public Works Association. Yesterday, Zach received the Young Leader of 

the Year Award and the Papio NRD received a project award for Flanagan Lake under the category 

of “Environmental, over $2.5 million.”   

 

4. The District received a thank you note from the Leadership Washington County Class for Terry and 

his team’s informative presentation about the Papio NRD and for allowing the group to “borrow” 

Justin as coordinator each month.  

 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 

SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report indicating 

construction services, professional services and personal property purchases from the month of 

October 2018 is attached for your review. Please review this report and contact me if you have any 

questions. 

 



D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – P-MRNRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy of 

current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell, as of October 15, 2018, is 

attached for your review. I would ask each Director to review this report. If you have any questions, 

please feel free to contact me. 

 
E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The Papillion Creek 

Watershed Partnership Subcommittee meeting took place on October 25, 2018. The minutes are 

attached. The next meeting is scheduled for November 29, 2018.    
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